
2018 FIELD DAY CHANGES


(1) our site on Mt Lemmon is cancelled due to fire conditions.

(2) we will operate on SATURDAY ONLY starting at 11AM and 

ending at 7PM. NO OVERNIGHT OR SUNDAY OPERATING.

(3) we will operate at the PIMA EMERGENCY 

COMMUNICATIONS OPERATIONS CENTER located at 3434 
East 22nd Street in Tucson. Look for the big tower.


(4) no food or meals will be provided. There is a McDonald’s in 
the area.


(5) all logging must be done on N1MM logging program.

(6) ALL logs must be received no later than 04 July 2018. Send 

to k7nsw@ispud.net. PAPER LOGS WILL  NOT BE 
ACCEPTED. LOGS ON LOGGING PROGRAMS OTHER 
THAN N1MM WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. Logs received after 
04 July 2018 will not be accepted.


(7) we will be operating as an F class station per ARRL FIELD 
DAY RULES. The decision as to the numerical designator will 
be made on Saturday morning when we see how many 
stations get up and running. We will be on commercial power.


(8) bring your own snacks, drinks, etc.

(9) you can operate the equipment present or bring your own 

gear. No generators please. Bring an antenna. Verticals or 
other self-supporting antennas are best as there is no or very 
limited availability of places to secure guy wires. Pounding 
guy wire supports into the parking lot surface is prohibited.


(10)please keep in mind we are the guests of the Pima Comm 
Center and are representatives of our hobby. No profane t-
shirts or other offensive things. No alcohol on site. No 
smoking inside any of the facilities. Leave your pet at home.


